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                        Strongsville United Methodist Church
New format!

On the Way is back January 26th 

On Sunday January 26th we will gather here at the church at 6:30 pm for a time of worship and to hear from Bill Ashpaugh. Mr. Ashpaugh is a “body builder” with an incredible testimony of God’s love and healing power in his life!  He will share in a special way that will impact both young and old! You will not want to miss the powerful testimony!  Come join us for a great time together!

Chase those winter blahs away

with PLAIN VANILLA!

On Saturday, February 22, Jackie Petak will be coming to share with the women of the church from 9 am to 3 pm. Her topic will be “PLAIN VANILLA!”  Jackie will be talking about Biblical characters who are important to our faith, but who are very ordinary people.  The cost and location will be announced in the weekly bulletin and in the February Wesley News, but it is never too early to begin marking those special dates on your calendar!  So join us for PLAIN VANILLA!  Contact Pastor Paula (440/238-6135) for early registration!



2003 District Leadership Academy

“Leading the Way”

Saturday, February 1st

8:30 am to 2:15 pm

Church of the Saviour

2537 Lee Rd., Cleveland Hts.

(between Cedar Rd. and Fairmount Blvd.)


Plan now to attend the 2003 Leadership Academy, sponsored by the Cleveland District UMC. All members of the local churches are invited to take the opportunity to learn how to “lead the way” as Jesus would have us do. Take advantage of the $50 maximum fee per church, or $5.00 per person.
The keynote speaker will be District Superintendent Julius C. Trimble, whose message will be “If you want to walk on water.”


We will explore the theme of “Leading the Way” with 30 course offerings in a variety of categories such as Spirituality, UMC Committees, Skills, Networking, Vocations, Care Giving, Missions, Sports, UM Heritage, and Community. A listing of workshops and pre-registration forms are available through your church office, or you can call (216) 664-1602 for more information.

Thank you for the love shown at Christmastime

Angel Tree

The Logos Middle and High School Students thank you for your fantastic support of Prison Fellowship Ministry’s Project Angel Tree!  The SUMC congregation has once again let the light of Jesus Christ shine brightly into the lives of children, families, and inmates who need to know that God loves them.  With your help, we were able to reach out to ninety (90) children in thirty-nine (39) families.  Many caregivers expressed deep appreciation for the gifts and the children’s faces were priceless. Thank you for making a real difference this Christmas and may God bless you in this new year!

Middle and High School Logos Classes & Teachers

West Side Community House


Thank you one and all. Many children had a happy Christmas because of your generosity. A carload of toys was taken to WSCH. Each child picked a gift for each member of his/her family. (One of the directors said a little girl could not believe that she could give her sister a Barbie doll).


Special thanks go to Sandy and Marvin Cox from Sandy Plumbing for contributing many of the toys.


A special trip to WSCH was made with 30 large boxes of boots collected throughout the year by Diane and Bob Nickle. They were greatly appreciated by the staff.

More thanks go to Rev. Santomen for transporting the boots; to Ken Emch who delivered a carfull of toys, and to Eileen Bambam, Dolores Huhn, Grace Kellner, and Viola LeCastro for helping me unpack the toys at WSCH.


Through your giving, our church did it again! Many families had a joyful Christmas because of you.




Thank you all,




Eleanor Bohlander




WSCH Auxiliary

Samaritan’s Purse


Thank you to the Sunday School children, the ladies of Lydia Circle and all who packed gift shoeboxes for Samaritan’s Purse. About 130 boxes and $120.00 were donated.


Last year our church, along with many more churches, schools and individuals, enabled Operation Christmas Child to reach over 6 million children with gift-filled shoeboxes. This year perhaps even more boxes will be delivered. Operation Christmas Child is more than boxes, though…it is about reaching the children with the Good News of Jesus Christ. The impact on their lives will last long after the shoeboxes are opened. 

May God bless you.

From Pastor Paula’s desk

Well, we have a new addition to our family. She is all black with green eyes and her name, appropriately, is Midnight.  Midnight is a kitten with a great amount of curiosity. Just the other day she discovered she could hide under the corner of the couch and spy on her humans. Then, with one leap, she was across the room to investigate the Christmas tree and then back under the table where she could watch what was happening.  She is very curious about everything, even the dog.  

I share about Midnight because, as I watch this tiny kitten, I see her learning many things as we learn about her. I can only wonder if we, as Christians, have the same curiosity when it comes to the Scriptures. I am certain there are some who have been through the Word of God many times in their lives, but then statistics show that many of us have not.  Midnight’s investigation of her new surroundings and her curiosity are the same approach we should have with the Scriptures. As the world around us changes and we see and hear of those things which challenge us to be aware that Christ’s return can happen at any time, are we in the Word enough to allow it to help us through the times we face?  Just as any other year, the year 2003 will hold many opportunities for us. Some will be of great joy and some may challenge our faith.  How will we get through those moments? Are we strong enough in the Word of God to find the answers we need for our lives? Are we curious enough to want to learn more, either through a group Bible study or on our own?
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My prayer is that, as you begin the New Year, it will be one in which you will find yourself in the Word of God, desiring to know it personally!

"For the WORD of God is living and active. Sharper than any double-edged sword it penetrates even to dividing soul and spirit, joints and marrow, it judges the thoughts and attitudes of the heart." Hebrews 4:12

"But as for you, continue in what you have learned and firmly believed, knowing from whom you learned it, and how from childhood you have known the sacred writings that are able to instruct you for salvation through faith in Christ Jesus. 
All scripture is inspired by God and is useful for teaching, for reproof, for correction, and for training in righteousness, so that everyone who belongs to God may be proficient, equipped for every good work."  2 Timothy 3:14-17

May you be blessed by the Lord in the new year!



   

Friday Fellowship


Friday Fellowship extends an invitation to join us on Friday, January 17 for lunch at the Senior Center, followed by an informative talk by Mayor Ehrnfelt. Reservations should be made with Betty Smith.

January Birthdays

1st

Barb Krivos



14th
Bob Smith

2nd

Sue Barkfelt



18th
Dale Elgin

3rd

Kathleen Hendon


20th
Frieda Kara

9th

Eileen Bambam


21st
Kiyomi Schultz

10th 
Dorothy Kinat



25th
Rachel Knauss

Thought for the Day

If you want to see a cup runneth over,

let a child pour his own milk.

United Methodist Women

I would like to express my appreciation to all the ladies of the church who helped so much and worked so hard during the past year as I served as president of the UMW.  I wish to thank you all of you and wish you a wonderful New Year coming up.  I wish Karen Muskoff a great year as our new president. She always gives so tirelessly of her time and talent, and the entire church appreciates it.






Love to all,






Pat Boyette

Elizabeth Circle


Elizabeth Circle will be meeting Monday, Jan 6th in the cozy loft to watch the second video by Liz Curtis Higg titled, “Really Bad Girls of the Bible.”   From the first video, we learned about the decisions that 10 women made that went against God's will.  He only gave them one commandment and they could not obey it.  Eve was told “not to eat the apple” and Lot's wife was told “not to turn around” and yet, for whatever reason, they could not obey.  Liz shows us with humor that since the beginning of time, God's people have not followed his rules, yet he still has stayed with us and loved us and forgiven us.  Please join us for another evening of food, fellowship and entertainment.  We invite anyone interested in watching! 

RSVP:  Karen Muskoff  572-1084 

Hannah Circle

Hannah Circle will meet on Monday, January 27 at 7 pm for “bring a friend night” hosted by Jennifer Dettmer & Jennifer Hedinger.

Lydia Circle

The ladies of Lydia Circle will not meet in January. We will next meet on February 6.
United Methodist Men


All United Methodist Men…it’s that time of year for our annual Chili Dinner!  Enjoy some hot chili and good fellowship as we share each other’s company on January 20th at 6:30 pm in Tiber Hall.

Sign up on the UMM board in the hallway.  Call Mark Milia at 572-0602 with any questions.

M in M’s


The M in M’s will host their annual Crazy Bridge Night on Saturday, January 25 at the home of Ron & Joyce Bakeman, 18203 Williamsburg Oval. Card sense is not needed. Just bring your sense of humor.  Please call 572-9564 by January 20 to reserve your spot.

Sometimers


Remember when our mystery trip took us to Sterle’s Slovenian Restaurant? Remember how good the food was? Want to go again? We’ve made reservations for Saturday, January 18. The Strongsville bus will leave the church at 6:00 pm. 


Including tax and tip, this family-style meal will cost $20.00. Reservations and money must be given to Betty Smith no later than January 14. Plan to join us and enjoy the wonderful food and entertainment! The Sometimers welcome all adults.

Women’s Bible Study offered
[image: image4.wmf]Looking for a Bible Study where women can share with women? Think about joining the Tuesday Night Women’s Bible Study, which will start again in January! We will meet for seven weeks beginning January 21st (this is a correction from the previous listed start date) at the home of Pastor Paula. Our study this time will allow us to learn about the Bible’s Oddest Prayers, Stubbiest Prayers and Best Bargain Prayers!

If your curiosity has now got the best of you, then join us! We’ll save a chair for you! Contact Pastor Paula at the church (440/238-6135) for more information or to sign up!
Christian Education News!

I can’t believe it’s 2003 already!  It seems like I just got used to writing 2002 on my checks!  There’s just something special about a new year.  It’s like starting all over again.  Praise God that He makes all things new every day!  We don’t have to wait for a New Year!

2 Corinthians 5:17

“Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation; old things have passed away; behold, all things have become new.”
Thank you!  Thank you!  Thank you!

· A big thanks to everyone who participated in A Family Christmas. We really appreciated the narrators, the actors, and the choirs!  Fantastic Job Everyone!   

· Thank you parents for your support!

· A special thanks to Don Shearer, Shirley Oltman, Vickie Eicher, Debbie Burd, Holly Hotz, and Jennifer Weisbrod for directing this year’s Christmas program.  

· Also, thanks to Alys Herrick for coordinating the meal for the performers and their families, and to Dick Herrick, Bob MacDonald, and Glenn Michalski for their technical help.

· Thank you Keith Williams for the beautiful program cover you designed for us!

· Thanks to Marc Albert from Northcoast Duplicating Company for donating the color program covers!

You are all greatly appreciated!

Special Needs Ministry

     We will be adding a Special Needs Sunday School class sometime after the first of the year.  This class will be meeting during the 11:00 am hour.  Our research has shown that there are very few opportunities in this area for parents with handicapped children to be a part of a church family that meets those special needs.   We are excited about this new ministry and are looking forward to getting it started. 

     Currently, we are looking for a teacher for this special classroom.  This is a paid hourly position.  It is expected that the person we hire will start off working 5-7 hours of week.  This includes class time.  Anyone interested in the position must have a degree in special education or a related area and have a minimum of two years experience teaching special needs children.  Please contact Debbie Burd ( 440 ) 238-6135 if you are interested.   

     We will also be looking for some regular volunteers to help man this classroom.  Please contact Debbie Burd if you have an interest in that area as well.

Operation Christmas Child

     Thank you to everyone who donated boxes to Operation Christmas Child!  A special thanks to the women of Lydia Circle who took the boxes to their drop-off point!   Many lives will be blessed this Christmas in the Name of Jesus Christ because of your help!

Happy New Year Everyone!





In Christ,

Debbie Burd, 

Director of Christian Education  

Youth Mission Committee

plans 3rd annual auction

TheYouth Mission Committee would like to sincerely thank the congregation for the support you have already shown as we try to raise money to send about 30 people on mission work this summer.  The greens sale and the dress-up dinner serving were an incredible success.  

Please mark March 16th on your calendar for a great pancake breakfast hosted by the UMM as well as our third annual Youth Auction for Mission.  We have already been contacted with some very generous donations and have some great ideas for services we can do in teams and offer to more than one buyer!  Please consider donating an item (especially food and services) by contacting Greg Grimwood at the church or Debbie Smith at 878-5247.

Good News about our Youth…


Congratulations to Shelly Hartman, daughter of Greg & Michelle Hartman, and Corey Ringle, daughter of George & Barb Ringle, who received their Gold Award in Girl Scouts recently.  We rejoice with them attaining the highest honor given by the Girl Scouts.


Shelly’s service project was working with a number of girls within this congregation to help them earn their Religion Badge. Corey used our church to share her wonderful gift in dance. We are so proud of these two and the impact they are making upon the lives of others. Congratulations, Corey and Shelly!

Congratulations to Dave LaBahn, a senior at Baldwin Wallace College, who was selected to the first team in football for the All Ohio Athletic Conference and was also named to the second team academic All Ohio Conference. He was also honored to play in the Aztec Bowl in Mexico. Dave is the son of Nancy LaBahn and Dave LaBahn. 

Congratulations to the following youth from our church family who were inducted into the National Honor Society at Strongsville High School on November 17th:  Jacqueline Bloch, Donald Border, Thomas Ehrnfelt, Mary Grebenc, Bethany Greenham, Jeffrey Hall, Lauren Hertler, Karli Jasko, Brett Kochheiser, Amanda Robinson, and Christopher Shearer.  

Students selected for membership in the National Honor Society must meet strict standards for academic performance and demonstrate leadership in school and community activities. We are very proud of the achievements of these fine young men and women.

Stephen Ministry

“The first service that one owes to others in the fellowship consists in listening to them. Just as love to God begins with listening to his Word, so the beginning of love for the brethren is learning to listen to them…it is God’s love for us that he not only gives us his Word but also lends us his ear. So it is his work that we do for our brothers and sisters when we learn to listen to them. Christians…so often think they must always contribute something when they are in the company of others, that this is the one service they have to render. They forget that listening can be a greater service than speaking.”







-Dietrich Bonhoeffer


Listening is more than just dispassionately hearing. Real listeners get involved. They empathize. They share your journey. That’s the kind of listener God is and that’s the kind of listener a Stephen Minister aspires to be. There are thousands of books and dozens of talk shows that dispense advice freely and tell you exactly what to do if you want to look better, feel better, act differently and solve all your problems. None of us has any trouble finding someone who is willing to tell us what we’ve done wrong and how we can make it right. Our hearts long for someone who will just listen…without judging or giving advice…someone who will walk with us through whatever dark valley we are experiencing…someone who truly cares.


Our Stephen Ministers are good listeners. This group of dedicated men and women are ready and willing to be the listener your heart is crying out for. Whatever kind of crisis you are experiencing, a Stephen Minister will share your journey. If you or someone you know is in need of a caring friend, please contact Jim Boyer (572-4976), Hildi Fitzpatrick (572-5004), Mark or Karen Milia (572-0602) or Bev. Wells (572-1415).

Red Bird Mission Crafts is now open for business via the Internet at:

www.crafts.rbmission.org

The site has pictures of items so that you can shop, order and purchase them at your convenience.

(  Notes from the Nurses  (

Have you checked your blood pressure recently? At least one in every four people have high blood pressure. Blood pressure is the force of blood against artery walls. Blood pressure readings consist of two numbers: Systolic is the top number, which is the force of blood while the heart contracts or beats. The diastolic number is the bottom number, which is the force of blood when the heart rests.


High blood pressure has been called the silent killer. Often times there are no symptoms when someone has high blood pressure. High blood pressure, or hypertension, can lead to strokes and heart disease over time. It can also harm blood vessels, the heart, kidneys, and even your brain. Finally, if left untreated, death will occur. Make sure you get your blood pressure taken on a regular basis. Hypertension is a consistent reading of 140/90 or higher.


There are many risk factors for hypertension. Gender, race, age and genes cannot be changed. However, diet, activity, tobacco and alcohol use can be modified. Eat well-balanced meals with low salt and saturated fats. Exercise on a regular basis. Do not use tobacco and limit your alcohol intake. Reducing stress can also help lower your blood pressure. If changing your lifestyle does not work, your doctor will then add medication to your new lifestyle. 


Now you know how important it is to have your blood pressure checked. Come visit the nurses between the services on January  26  to have your blood pressure taken. 

Gail Spence & Betsy Mowry

New “Hopekeepers” group formed

Do you suffer with chronic pain or a chronic illness? Would you like to share with others who might experience these same concerns? If so, we are looking to form a Support / Bible Study Small Group for those of you with these types of issues. We would also like to have a couple of people to share as “healthy helpers”:  those who may not have a chronic illness but can be supportive and helpful to this group. 

If you are interested in being a part of the group or being a “healthy helper”, please contact Mary Bradigan (440/846-1525) or Pastor Paula (238-6135).

Joys & Concerns

of the Congregation

Weddings

Congratulations to newlyweds
Lisa Hoag & Kendall Erdahl, who were married by Pastor Paula on December 14; and to
Luci Hamilton & Bob Beattie, who were married by Rev. Ron on December 21.

Births


Congratulations to Gerry & Marlene Kraatz upon the adoption of Adam & Brandi into their family.


Congratulations also to Bryon & Becky Marusek upon the birth of Joshua Bryon Marusek on November 22nd; to Tony & Lauren Falcone upon the birth of Samuel Lowrie Falcone on November 27th; and to Rob & Cathy Wells upon the birth of Alex James Wells on December 3rd.  Alex’s proud grandparents are Paul & Bev. Wells.

Baptisms


We rejoice with the family of Joshua David Catanzarite, who was baptized on Sunday, December 8.  Joshua is the son of Scott & Lindsay (Dickerson) Catanzarite. 

Deaths

Norma Myers entered the church triumphant on December 11.  Services were held on December 16.  We extend deepest sympathy to Norma’s family and friends.

The prayers and sympathy of the congregation are extended also to Ginny Ray and family upon the death of her father Eugene (Gene) Ray on November 8; to John & Lori Karpinsky and family upon the death of Lori’s grandmother on November 27; to Diana Lindsay and family upon the death of her former husband, James Strain, on November 28; to Myrna Nored and family upon the death of her sister, Norma Bauerlein, on December 5; and to Doug & Joyce Turnbull and family upon the death of Joyce’s brother-in-law, Robert Brown.
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From our 

church’s mailbox

Dear SUMC,


We really appreciate your thoughtfulness. Thank you for the rose to celebrate Luke’s birth. It is so nice to be a part of such a caring group of people.



With love,



Michael, Diane, Andrew and Luke Chesney

(((((((((
To our church family,


Once again when we were faced with our most difficult challenge, you were there. We want to thank all of you for the many cards and calls and flowers, meals, visits, and love, prayers and support during the very unexpected death of Vinnie.


Thank you to Pastor Paula for her calls and extra thanks to Rev. Ron for being with our families during those days.


It is going to take a long time so we appreciate your patience and continued support.




Lynn & Morgan and Mallory Tinnirello




and Lita & Chuck Staley

Newsworthy Notes

The Columbia United Methodist Church is having a turkey roast dinner on Saturday, January 25. Seating times are 4:40, 5:30 and 6:30 pm.  Adult tickets are $6.50; ages 5-12 $4.50; and 4 and under are free.  The meal includes turkey, dressing, mashed potatoes and gravy, corn, green beans, salad, cranberries, roll, dessert and beverage. For reservations call 236-8822 or 236-5778.
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Great thoughts from Martin Luther King, Jr.

On excellence: “If a man is called to be a street sweeper, he should sweep streets even as Michelangelo painted, or Beethoven played music or Shakespeare wrote poetry. He should sweep streets so well that all the hosts of heaven and earth will pause to say, here lived a great street sweeper who did his job well.”

On repentance: “We will have to repent in this generation not merely for the hateful words and actions of the bad 

people but for the appalling silence of the good people.”

On character: “I look to a day when people will not be judged by the color of their skin, but by the content of their character.”

On courage: “We must build dikes of courage to hold back the flood of fear.” 

On hope: “We must accept finite disappointment, but never lose infinite hope.”
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Barb Minor Victoria Rydzinski Pete Russell
David, Matthew & Eric Casey

b

Bill & Audra Thompson Linda Schwarzbach
Nolan, Paige & Chloe

Bill & Laura Brown
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